We have made two changes to the methodology used to generate the IPEDS Fall cohort.  One change was at the request of IPEDS staff the other is an effort to improve the accuracy of the data being submitted to IPEDS. 
We have been directed by IPEDS staff that noncredit course work is not to be used for IPEDS reporting purposes..  In the past, students could be added to the cohort if they were enrolled in vocational noncredit courses.  This will no longer be the case.

To improve the accuracy of the data being sent to IPEDS, student goal will no longer be used to determine if a student is degree-seeking.  A student’s course taking pattern will be used.  If a student is enrolled in degree applicable course work, then the student is assumed to be degree-seeking.  
These changes may result in edit errors for some schools when the Fall 2008 enrollment numbers are compared to the Fall 2007 numbers that were reported to IPEDS using the old methodology. This will affect the Fall 2008 Enrollment Survey as well as the 2007-08 Financial Aid Survey.   Below is the error explanation recommended for your use:   “We were notified by IPEDS that non-credit vocational course work should no longer be included; therefore starting with the IPEDS 08-09 surveys, non-credit course enrollments are no longer considered.  We also improved the methodology for determining when a student is degree seeking.“
